Minutes
Swindon and Wiltshire LPC Open Meeting and AGM: 20th September 2012, 2pm onwards
Parklands Hotel, Ogbourne St George
	Item
	Action

	Present: Cathy Jones, Charlie Wu, Lis Jardine, Fiona Castle, Kaushik Patel, Robert Townsend, Nick Jephson, Kantha Moodley, Paul Eyles, Zoe Pearce, Paul Hedge, Shaun Hill, Chris Phillips, Jon Phillips
Apologies: Toni Lloyd, Mary Wilson, Chris Shields, Jane Goodhew, Steve Green, Arvinder Sagar
	

	AGM

· Chairman’s Report was given by JP

· Treasurer’s Report was given by PH

It was agreed unanimously that credit card accounts should be set up for FC and LJ as a better way of dealing with sundry expenses.

· Chief Officer’s Report was given by FC

Full Annual Report to be made available on web site, and signposted in newsletter.

Vote to accept accounts was unanimous.

	PH

LJ

	PCT issues

· Insulin Passports

Letters have been sent out by PCTs, guidance should be reinforced in newsletter

· Health Promotion

Success with CVD shows funding does help engagement. 

FC to meet Cherie Jones re Swindon plans. 

FC reported that Oxfordshire Public Health and pharmacies have strong relationship: LPC asked for report on this success in newsletter to stimulate interest.

FC was authorised to purchase scratch cards for an alcohol campaign in November.

LPC discussed difficulty of obtaining feedback from pharmacies, and the possibility of sponsorship/risk sharing for campaign materials.

· Transfer of Enhanced Services to new commissioners from April

CP explained which services would be moving where – not all finalised. CP to check if possible to extend contracts past 1 April to avoid negotiations during handover period.

It was suggested that the LPC invite Eleanor Stirling and Chris Stickler to a future open meeting.

· EPS2

CP to send out information and reminder of smartcard guidance. LPC asked if Wiltshire LPC would send an IT team to the Devizes Roadshow (8th November) to process cards. 

· Development of the Local Area Team etc

No director appointed yet. Structure has been finalised (not publically). Currently recruiting/redeploying personnel. Not known where LAT will be located.

CP is recruiting a new support manager – Kate Wade has left.


	LJ

FC

LJ

FC

CP

FC – Jan?

CP



	Commissioning and Procurement

· Local Enhanced Services

Waiting to hear who has responsibility for which service. (LAT?)

· Any Qualified Provider

The LPC discussed how individual contractors might respond to large projects/sums. Opportunity to get involved and keep services for community pharmacy. Cost to get on list of qualified providers is off putting. Suggestion that LPC might employ a business expert to help and encourage contractors to fill in forms.


	

	Pharmacy Provider Organisations
Isle of Wight model has proved successful - small lean team, entrepreneurial bidding. With constitutional change an LPC, formatted similarly, could take role. Possibility of working in conjunction with other professional organisations?
	

	Any other business

Wiltshire PCT to send out letter in October to contractors re PCT changes e.g. transfer of contracting responsibilities from April next year.

MUR+ for COPD/asthma. Funding availability? CP to remind Henryk Kwiatkowski.

NJ proposed a new service for housebound/domiciliary patients (hard to reach) – telephone targeted MUR. CP to investigate possibility
	CP

CP

CP


